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An Open meeting of Bedfordshire Local Pharmaceutical Committee was held virtually on Wednesday 1st July 2020 via the Zoom Meeting video conferencing application.

Present:
Members







Coll Michaels (Chair)
Nishil Shah (Vice Chair)
Daisy Darkwa

Amit Lakhani



Nazlin Meghji



Indira Panchal



Kiran Patel


Gordon Ross


Mahesh Shah



Joseph Taple


Bedfordshire LPC Office


Gerald Zeidman (Chief Officer)


Ethel Shaw (BedsLPC Business Manager)



Guests
Jane Bray, Support Contract manager (Pharmacy) NHS England, Central Midlands
Karen McCormack-Morgan, Primary Care and Performance Public Health Practitioner - Milton Keynes, Bedford Borough and Central Bedfordshire  
Madeeha Samsudeen, Stop Smoking Manager, Total Wellbeing, Luton

Peter Marriott, Stop Smoking, Total Wellbeing, Luton
Tess Dawoud, Assistant Head of Medicines Optimisation, Luton CCG
Manmeet Anand, Domiciliary Lead Pharmacist and Type 2 Diabetes Management, Medicines Optimisation Team, LCCG
Dr Amir Esteki, Bedfordshire LMC representative
Bijal Patel, BedsLPC community pharmacy contractor (Bedfordshire)
Josh Turner, BedsLPC community pharmacy contractor (Bedfordshire)
Luke Robinson, BedsLPC community pharmacy contractor (Bedfordshire)
	No.


	Agenda Item
	Action

	1232
1233
	Welcome by Chair

The Chair welcomed members and guests to the meeting. 

Apologies for Absence
Rupal Sagoo, BedsLPC committee member

Ronak Maroo, BedsLPC committee member
Fiona Garnett, Assistant Director and Head of Medicines Optimisation, Beds CCG. Absence due to a conflict with another meeting
Bernadette Sebastian, Beds Locality Pharmaceutical Lead – Chiltern Vale & Leighton Buzzard
Raj Hira, Public Health Principal – Milton Keynes, Bedford Borough and Central Bedfordshire
Paul Lindars, Associate Director, Luton CCG
Nicky Wadely, Associate Director, Transformation and Integration, Beds CCG

Zara Mehra, Regional Lead CPPE

	

	1234
	Declarations of Interest
Indira Panchal declared her interest as a shareholder in The Village Medical Practice, Great Denham, Bedford, MK40 4GH.
LPC members’ Declaration of Interests are available for viewing at the meeting, if requested. They are also recorded on the Beds LPC website.

	

	1235

	To approve the minutes from the meeting held on 26th February 2020
The committee approved the Open meeting minutes from 26th February 2020 as proposed by Nishil Shah and seconded by Mahesh Shah.

	

	1236
1237
	Matters arising from the minutes not covered elsewhere on the agenda
1141 – The proposed meeting between Bernadette Sebastian of B CCG and BedsLPC to discuss the potential for IAPT services being provided by Bedfordshire community pharmacies is closed for now due to COVID-19 activity. The provision of these services by community pharmacy will be reviewed and discussed at a later date.
1226 – It was noted that the updated Beds Sexual Health SLA was released to contractors without input from BedsLPC despite assurances from Public Health in February’s Open meeting that BedsLPC input would be sought ahead of release.

ACTION – Karen McCormack-Morgan will feedback to Raj Hira.
Luton Stop Smoking update

Madeeha Samsudeen and Peter Marriott attended from the SS team. Madeeha gave the update.
The updated Luton Stop Smoking SLA is due to be released to community pharmacy contractors today,1st July 2020. BedsLPC has agreed the updated SLA with Luton‘s Stop Smoking team.
It was noted that the service will continue to use the DCRS system for invoice processing and payments to contractors, despite it being considered difficult to use by pharmacy contractors. The Stop Smoking team have looked at the possibility of using PharmOutcomes but it would necessitate the use of two systems which would prove more cumbersome for contractors to use.

A LPC committee member who provides the service recognised that Madeeha and her team provide good support and in particular helped out with payment related issues.

The Service started to send electronic NRT vouchers during lockdown due to COVID19 and would like to continue this moving forward, as a way to eliminate the use of paper vouchers. There will be a consent box to tick online and this could be printed if the community pharmacist needed it to be stored for record keeping purposes.
BedsLPC enquired if HLP Level 3 would be open for discussion post COVID-19 and Madeeha agreed this could a possibility once Level 2 targets are met.

BedsLPC Chair thanked Madeeha and Peter for the update and presentation.


	Closed
Closed



	1238
	NHS England update
Jane Bray gave the update.

All Community Pharmacy Assurance Framework (CPAF) visits ceased due to COVID-19 and it is not clear as yet when the new CPAF Questionnaire will be emailed to contractors. 

The Pandemic Delivery Service has been extended until 31st July 2020. After July it will be re-instated in areas where a local lockdown is implemented by the government, for a specified duration. 
Conducting telephone MURs via telephone was sanctioned by NHS E&I due to COVID-19. Patients must provide written consent. Committee members raised a concern regarding the difficulty of obtaining written consent especially in the case of shielding patients. 
Jane will raise the concern with the central team. She suggested that written consent could be sought from the patient if they received their medication from the pharmacy, via their delivery service. However, the committee felt that this would be difficult for most drivers due to the amount of paperwork involved
Applications for Pre-Registration Pharmacists are now being received.
There is no update regarding the Community Pharmacy Quality Scheme  (PQS). There is a meeting scheduled to be held on Friday 3rd July and it will be an agenda item. 
The Chair thanked Jane for her update.


	

	1239
	Beds Public Health update
Karen McCormack-Morgan gave the update. 
The Bedfordshire Sexual Health team and ICaSh will clear the backlog of patients that has built up due to the pandemic and lockdown. Once the backlog has been cleared the service will then see patients again.
There is no update from the Stop Smoking team. BedsLPC Chief Officer raised a concern about the lack of communication by the Stop Smoking team.

HLP Level 1 training slowed down during the lockdown. It is anticipated that this will start to increase again especially when PQS details are released.
BedsLPC enquired about the Track and Trace Antibody testing for community pharmacists and their staff. Karen will ask the team responsible and get them to respond directly to BedsLPC. 

ACTION – Karen to ask the team responsible for Track and Trace Antibody Testing to contact BedsLPC direct regarding testing for pharmacists and pharmacy staff.

The Chair thanked Karen for her update.


	

	1240
	LMC and PCN update

Dr Amir Esteki gave the update.
All GP practices closed their doors to patients at the beginning of lockdown due to fears of the virus spreading in surgeries. Patients were asked to phone the surgery to arrange telephone or video appointments. Only those patients deemed clinically necessary are being seen face to face, with social distancing in place and face coverings are mandatory.

GP practices are now open, but some GPs continue to work from home and telephone or video appointments continue to be used.
Bedford town currently has the highest incidence of COVID-19 cases in Bedfordshire. There are 54 patients in Bedford hospital and 44 in Milton Keynes hospital.

GPs are preparing for a 2nd wave of the virus.

A BedsLPC committee member raised a concern regarding elderly patients being asked by some GPs to only submit their repeat prescription requests online. This is causing difficulties and some distress to patients.

Dr Esteki advised that face-to-face visits to vulnerable patients have now been put in place to help the situation. 

BedsLPC raised the ongoing concern relating to pharmacies being unable to contact GP practices via telephone for prescription queries etc. This has become a major concern in light of the fact that many GP surgery front doors are closed.

Some GP practice staff are also signposting patients to community pharmacy. This is causing a lot of concern for pharmacy staff who are themselves trying to stay safe.

ACTION – Amir asked for all concerns relating to issues raised above to be emailed direct to him.

The Chair thanked Dr Esteki for his update.


	

	1241

	BLMK CCGs and Medicine Optimisation updates
Tess Dawoud and Manmeet Anand gave the updates.
Manmeet gave a presentation which contained:

· A thank you to all community pharmacies for their huge efforts in supporting the local communities during and continuing after lockdown 

· How Luton and Beds CCG staff were redeployed during the lockdown period to help and support front line clinical staff

· The clinical priorities for 2020/21 for both CCGs
Community Pharmacy

The medicines list for the End of Life Medicines Service was updated. There is an increased number of pharmacies participating in the service.
Diabetes Insulin Reviews

· Insulin reviews - helped reduce District Nurse (DN) workload capacity without compromising patient safety AND minimising exposure for shielded vulnerable patients 

· A reduction in the frequency of DN visits for insulin administration and capillary blood glucose monitoring (CBG).

· Support for care homes with weekly check-ins and frailty reviews

CCGs next steps are, to continue integrated working within primary care and to continue the use of the WhatsApp group with community pharmacies, which was setup to improve communications during the lockdown. It proved very successful.

Preparing for a possible COVID-19 second wave during the Autumn and Winter months and to continuing to look at new ways of working with community pharmacy. Maximising on any successes that came out of the lockdown experience and learning from those which were not as successful.

One of the successes, was the local South Beds branch of the Councils’ Dial A Ride service which provided a medication delivery service for community pharmacies. All Dial A Ride services were suspended during lockdown leaving experienced and DBS checked staff available and capable of providing a service delivering medication from community pharmacies to patients. 
Feedback from BedsLPC committee members who had experience of the service was very positive. With normal service resuming for the Dial A Ride service, a question was asked of community pharmacy if they would like to continue using the medication delivery service.
BedsLPC advised that it would be the responsibility of individual community pharmacies to negotiate with Dial A Ride regarding the continuation of the service.

The Chair thanked Tess and Mani for their update.


	

	1242

	Matters for Report
COVID-19 update
Community pharmacy experienced a huge impact due to the pandemic. Patients seeking help and advice about the Covid symptoms and minor ailments, saw visits to pharmacies soar. Most community pharmacies experienced and are still experiencing shortages of PPE (personal protection equipment) for pharmacists and their staff. 
Appreciation in recognising the role community pharmacy has played during the Pandemic with its open door policy was slow at first, but recognition is now coming from government, NHS officials, the DoH and the public.

Professor D Wright’s PSNC and LPC Independent Review report published 19th June 2020

The results of the 33 recommendations of the Independent Review conducted by Professor David Wright and his team was published on Friday 19th June 2020.
Updates will be given in future LPC meetings.

Hospital Electronic Prescription Service (EPS), Luton and Dunstable Hospital pilot

Covid-19 has highlighted a need for a viable digital transfer of prescriptions via an electronic prescription service (EPS) from secondary care to community pharmacists. The use of EPS promotes and facilitates integrated work across healthcare settings and delivers a practical and efficient medicines supply service.  
The Chief Pharmacist at the Luton and Dunstable University hospital consulted with BedsLPC regarding a proposed pilot for such a service. BedsLPC had input into the communications which the hospital sent to Luton and Bedfordshire community pharmacies regarding the pilot.
The pilot will provide valuable insight to inform the strategic direction of EPS use for secondary care prescribing. The pilot will be conducted in the haematology and dermatology specialities with four consultants taking part. It will last up until the end of July 2020.
It is anticipated that the service will provide a number of benefits to patients and community pharmacists. 
The scheme will not support the prescribing of red listed (hospital only) drugs. It is recognised that the hospital is not as familiar with the Drug Tariff as community pharmacists, therefore the Hospital Trust have provided a dedicated contact number and email address for community pharmacists to use in case of queries.
ACTION – BedsLPC to follow-up with the L&D regarding the pilot outcomes.

All feedback regarding the service and it’s pilot is welcome via info@bedslpc.org.uk
EMOP and TCAM update

EMOP and TCAM referrals from the three hospitals within the BedsLPC footprint were not prioritised during lockdown, with Bedford Hospital taking the decision to stop TCAM referrals within their specified cohort of patients.
The Luton and Dunstable University hospital and The Lister hospital referred some patients to BedsLPC community pharmacies, appreciating that community pharmacies may not be able to action them due to Covid-19 workload. All reporting and associated stats were suspended as a result, although BedsLPC maintained reports for their internal use.

CPPE update

CPPE made the decision to postpone all face to face training up until the end of September 2020, which is the end of their summer semester.
A number of their face to face events are currently being adapted / piloted to online formats and Zara will keep us updated with further information about these, including topics and dates etc. Some sessions will be ready for delivery during July, August and September.  
Regular updates are posted on CPPE’s social media platforms and their website.


	BedsLPC Office

	1243
1244
1245
1246
	Any Other Business of a non-confidential nature

None was raised.
Closing Remarks
The Chair thanked members and guests for their attendance.
Date of next open meeting
The next LPC Open meeting will be held on 24th September at a venue and time to be advised.
The meeting closed at 15:45pm.
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